## **Dear Triadelphia Church Family,**

Bible
Prophecies
Being
Fulfilled

Throughout our Prophecy of Hope seminar, we have seen God use our prophetic understanding of the Scriptures to reach the hearts of both members and visitors. We are blessed to share Christ and His revelation of love and mercy. Pastors Jim Howard and Rick Remmers have blessed us with timely and Christ-centered messages. We will continue this coming Sabbath at 11:00 AM and at 7:00 PM.

God counsels us in Zechariah 10:1 to "Ask rain from the Lord in the season of

the spring rain...." (ESV) The latter rain is a symbol of the outpouring of the Holy Spirit. If there is ever a time when we need to ask for the Holy Spirit, it is in these last days. Thank you for your continual prayers and support as we plant seeds of hope and love in the minds of those who come. May we see a great harvest because we asked for rain after planting the gospel seed.



~ Praying, Pr. Sam

## **Announcements**

\* The EVANGELISTIC MEETINGS ARE CONTINUING.

Each Monday, Wednesday, Friday and Saturday nights, 7:00 PM.
Sabbath Morning Sessions are also planned for:
November 19, 26, and December 3.

- \* Pray for the Prophecies of Hope Team as they continue working on the meetings currently being held. Remember to pray, not only for the speakers, but also for the greeters, the AV team members, and those helping with the children.
- \* Fellowship Potluck this week is under the direction of Belen's Team 4. Bring your food to serve at least three guests besides your family, and plan to get acquainted with someone new.
- \* Pathfinders meet at 4:00 PM Sabbath to work on their Bible Experience project.
- \* Women's Ministries will <u>not</u> be meeting this coming Sunday.
- \* **HopeRising** Please keep our building project in your prayers.
- \* Our annual Thanksgiving Food Drive is wrapping up this weekend. This Sunday morning we will assemble the food into specially prepared bags and distribute them in the afternoon. Thank you to all who brought food, shopped for specific items, gave monetary gifts towards the costs and will be volunteering in packing and distributing. It is not too late to put a monetary gift in a tithe envelope for the offering plate! ~ Triadelphia's Adventist Community Services Committee
- \* Triadelphia's Adopt-A-Family Project will begin on Sabbath, <a href="December 3">December 3</a>. We are adopting FOUR families this year. Our four team leaders (Anita, Chandler, Linda and Marcos) are working out the gift lists now and you will be able to select your gift tags on <a href="December 3">December 3</a>. That gives you two weeks to get your gift(s) by <a href="December 17">December 17</a>, when we need to gather together all the gifts and distribute that afternoon. Volunteer drivers are needed for that afternoon.

## **Upcoming Events**

November 26 - Friendship Sabbath with a Thanksgiving Theme. We look forward to celebrating the many reasons for being grateful to our wonderful God each and every day of our lives. We will be having a fellowship potluck this Sabbath thanks to a team of volunteers who will do the organizing.

November 27 - Memorial Service to celebrate the life of Maurice Bascom here at Triadelphia Church at 10:00 AM. The Prayers and Squares meeting is cancelled in order to support the Bascom family

**December 17 - Annual Christmas Party and Caroling** in the Neighborhood

## **Our Weekly Calendar**

- Tuesday night Bible study with the Klingbeils at 6:30 PM
- Wednesday night Bible study with the Williams cancelled until December
- Friday night prayer meeting is at 7:00 PM, using SS Link
- Sabbath morning Sabbath School, 9:30 AM - 10:35 AM Family Life in the Sanctuary, **10:40 AM** Worship in the Sanctuary, 11:00 AM

"But you will receive power when the Holy Spirit comes upon you. And you will be my witnesses, telling people about me everywhere—in Jerusalem, throughout Judea, in Samaria, and to the ends of the earth."